 The Butterflies of Cotgrave Forest
Cotgrave Forest represents a scarce feature in this part of Nottinghamshire and therefore is valuable both in landscape terms and for its wildlife. It is particularly important for butterflies, with a number of species scare to Nottinghamshire being present, such as Purple and White-letter Hairstreak, Dark-green Fritillary, Silver-washed Fritillary and Purple Emperor. The woodland is a wintering site for woodcock and scarce species such as Marsh Tit and Crossbill have been occasionally sighted.  In addition the tracks, rides and rights of way support grassland areas providing habitats for a range of insects, foraging birds and small mammals, deer have also been recorded in the area. Wild flowers such as Woolly Thistle and Wild Basil occur, along with several species of fern in the shadier area. 
Under the umbrella of the Rushcliffe Nature Conservation Strategy Implementation Group a number of organisations, including Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust, Nottinghamshire Biodiversity Action Group, Butterfly Conservation and Rushcliffe Borough Council, have come together to develop a project focused on improving the overall wildlife value of the forest and the surrounding area  covering an area roughly bordering the A46, A52 and A606. In particular we hope in the long term to improve the quality of existing woodland areas and improved connections between woodland areas by means of hedgerow enhancment and providing “stepping stones” where ever possible, but not ignoring the importance of grassland and ponds.
The project hopes to establish a ‘friends group’ centred on the Forest, provide nature conservation advice and support to woodland managers and adjacent land owners,  support measures for making improved connections for wildlife across the landscape, help build upon existing projects (ie Cotgrave Country Park) as well as develop new projects (and the funding to support them !).
At the moment our plans are at early stage and we are looking to talk with interested parties. If you want to know more about the project you can contact Ben Driver at Notts Wildlife Trust (bdriver@nottswt.co.uk) or go to web site southnottswildlife.co.uk which includes maps and more information about the more unusual butterflies mentioned above.
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